LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 04/07/13
A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  Six out of nine board members were present.  Historian Joe Thomson was also present.
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President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting.  Rollie then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

Minutes of Prior Meeting
The minutes of the February 24, 2013 meeting were reviewed and unanimously approved by attending board members.
Financial Report
The LVHSAA Income and Expense Statement and Balance Sheet as of 04/06/13 were reviewed and unanimously approved by attending board members.  Expenses paid since the last meeting were reviewed and approved unanimously by the board.  There are no expenses currently anticipated.  
2013 Budget

The 2013 budget was reviewed and unanimously approved by the board.  

COMMITTEE UPDATES
Class Reunions
The only update since our last meeting is that Class of 1953 has cancelled their plans for June 7 & 8 and are working on plans for September 6 and 7.  Class of 1973 will be celebrating their 40th Reunion with us at the Wildcat Reunion.  We are still hoping to hear from classes of 1978 through 2008.
Fund Raising

Committee Chairperson Sandy Backus reported that Patty contacted Jim Rogers who would be happy to have us hold a fund raiser at his auto museum.  Due to a flood, the museum won’t be ready for tours until at least August.  We discussed the possibility of holding a fund raiser there in October.  We can put a flyer in with the Wildcat Reunion mailing.   Matt Shlisky will contact the person in charge of the auto museum and he and Sandy will schedule a date to visit there in the near future.  Matt volunteered to check on local theaters.  Bruce will contact Lorraine Hunt-Bono about the Smith Center.  Patty will contact Art Goldstroms daughter about a tour of their museum.  Updates will be given at our next meeting.
Patty will contact the company that made the tiles for the Senior Squares to determine whether smaller (4”x4” or 6”x6”) tiles can be made and what the costs would be.  These could be used for various purposes, including hot plates, coasters, etc.

Our license plate frames are now available through the LVHS on-line store, and also in the student store in the cafeteria at LVHS.   So far none have been sold.
Grants
There was no update on grants.
Historian Update

Joe Thomson is collecting material for the Wildcat Reunion display, program, and slide show on history of both LVHS campuses.  He has had a few calls regarding photos since the newsletter went out.  Joe plans to go through the early yearbooks for historic information.
Membership
Patty reported that we currently have 368 paid members (up from 358 in February), including 95 lifetime members (2 new since February), and a total of 384 members in good standing (up from 373 in February).  There are 64 (down from 71) memberships expired as of 09/30/12.  
Mentoring Program

There has been no activity.
Scholarships

Chairman Matt Shlisky reported that the Scholarship Committee met on April 2 and reviewed 34 applications – the most and best we have ever received.  Our six winners (4 scholarships for $2000 each and 2 for $1000 each) were selected.  Matt has notified the school.  Patty will prepare the letters to notify the winners.  The letters will be sent to the school to be included with their graduation packets.
Senior Squares

Rollie reported that the monument has been painted and that landscaping will be done soon.  Sandblasting of the old squares on the cement will also be done soon.  The dedication is scheduled for Monday, April 29 at 9 a.m.  Carole Montalto has contacted Mayor Carolyn Goodman, who is planning to attend.  Richard Bryan will be the MC.  Patty is sending thank you letters and invitations to those that donated material, time and services to assist us with the project.  

Since the newsletter went out, we have received more donations.  Our deficit is now only $502.  
Vehicle Donation Program

There has been no activity.
Website and Facebook

Dave Williams continues to keep the LVHSAA website updated daily 
Wildcat Reunion

The first committee meeting was held on March 14.  Another meeting is scheduled for May 14.  
OLD BUSINESS

Parent/Student Newsletter and Desert Breeze
Matt sent an article to be included in a future issue of the LVHS Parent/Student newsletter and in the Desert Breeze.  He will check on the date for the first issues in the Fall.
Annual Membership Meeting & Elections

The LVHSAA Annual Membership Meeting will be held on May 30, 2013.  Three board members (Carole, Kae and Matt) are due for re-election.  It will be held in the cafeteria of the Las Vegas Academy to give attendees an opportunity to see the completed Senior Squares monument.  Initial notification of the meeting, along with nomination forms, was included with the Wildcat Tales newsletter.  Nomination forms are being received and are due by April 15.  Official notification, along with ballots and bios of nominees, will be sent to all paid members by April 23.  Ballots will be due by May 23.
NEW BUSINESS
Our float will be in the Helldorado Parade on May 18.  Lloyd George will be our “celebrity” alumnus.  Dave will post information on our website and on Facebook.
NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

The next board meeting will be on Sunday, June 23, 2013 at 2:00 p.m. at Patty’s home.  
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
